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General Meeting 17th November 2010
Chair: Mick Ashman
Minutes: Paul Furbey

1. Introductions:
Mick Ashman welcomed members to the meeting the first General meeting of the Academic year following the AGM in October.

Mick shared how we are starting to get a picture of the true magnitude of the Governments intended assault on the Higher Education system in the UK.

Their agenda is clear 1: to reduce state funding of HE and transfer the cost to students through massively increased fees 2: to attack pension provision (both USS and local schemes)- dressing it up as being about affordability but in reality an ideologically driven agenda. 3: to turn HE into a commodity determined by the marketplace- this will be a marketplace in which social sciences and humanities courses will be increasingly vulnerable.
We can also expect attacks on terms and conditions, locally and statutes that make it easier to dismiss staff. Merged institutions across the sector, closure of institutions that are poorly unionised and vulnerable, redundancies and attacks on Health and Safety legislation that is favourable to the employer.

It is clear that attacks on the sector and in public services must be resisted. We have seen the protest last week in London, the BBC taking strike action against pensions cuts and the need for strong Trade Union membership.
2. Current Negotiations:

Mick Ashman explained to the meeting how there are 2 sets of of documents that Govern employees at Sheffield University- 1: University statues and 2:Local terms and conditions.

HR are currently negotiating with the Trade Unions around the Grievance, Disciplinary and Capabilities procedures. UCU along with Unite, T&G and Unison are looking at all the variants and changes proposed. The Trade Unions so far have raised their suggestions and objections and have received a positive response from HR. 

Negotiations are also ongoing with Atypical workers and Kaye Carl gave the meeting a brief outline as to what had been happening. One case was due to go to Employment Tribunal but HR had changed its mind at the last minute and made a employee a fixed term contract member of staff following 20 years of service, this was a real win for UCU. There were still battles going on about individuals who had been regarded but put on the bottom point though. 

One member raised the point too that this had difficulties not only contractually but also practically as members had to continuously get new IT support extra to get set up once a new contract began over and over amongst other things. Question was raised from the floor whether UCU were looking at terms and conditions in general. Branch Secretary Gill Brown answered that this was being done through joint union consultation. 

Other negotiations should also have been ongoing regarding the the Operational Change policy following the LETS debacle last year. A joint letter has been sent to HR which Mick Ashman read to the meeting stating that negotiations would cease on all other procedure changes until HR started to make some draft proposals on this matter.
Vice President Craig Brandist explained to the meeting that HR was overwhelming the Unions with reading material on this matter and encouraged any members willing to join the committee to become involved as it gave UCU extra strength if they could spread the workload.

3. Pensions Update:

Pablo Stern gave the meeting an update regarding USS and USPS. Following a successful open meeting last week (11th Nov) where Alan Carr UCU HQ pensions negotiator spoke there were many things members could do to take action. A list of these was available at the Sheffield University UCU webs page on www.ucu.group.shef.ac.uk . Trustees were meeting in 2 weeks time to talk about these proposals and he encouraged members to take these actions to raise their voices against the proposals.

Pablo then went on to explain the issues which have come to light this week with USPS (University of Sheffield Pension Scheme). On Tuesday UCU were provided with proposal which will go to Council in four days.  It recommends that management close the final salary pension scheme and replace this with a Cash Balance scheme.  The report is not balanced but rather a polemic aimed at persuading Council to accept the proposals.  There is no solid information as to the funding status of the scheme in the past or currently. There is also no real explanation of how the scheme came to be in trouble, and in particular no mention of the contributions holiday which the University took for a number of years, which has been a major contributory factor.  The proposal also seems to suggests a 2.5% inflation cap, which could have very serious effects.  A member from the floor said that his pension from a previous employer had been made almost worthless by just such a cap.  The proposals also allow the University to cut their contributions if people in financial difficulty choose to pay less themselves.. 
UCU has sent Council members a letter urging them to reject the proposals, which will remove the hope of a secure retirement from our colleagues in grades 1 to 5.

Although this affects only a handful of UCU members it will badly affect many colleagues, including the worst paid ones, and members were urged to oppose the measures, spread the information and give full support to any action taken.
4. Personal Details:
Branch Organiser Paul Furbey reminded members that with all these proposals to pensions and cuts in public services it was fairly likely that industrial action would take place in the next 12months. If this happens then Union membership details need to be 100% accurate to prevent legal objections from management. He encouraged those present to update their personal details via the UCU website and encourage others to continually check their personal data via this service.

5. Personal Casework:
Mick Ashman told the meeting that the committee had a sizable portfolio of casework currently. As a result members would now be asked to fill in two documents to narrate their problems and give a full account of who is involved. This allowed the branch to find the best person suited to deal with the issue and to start monitoring if there were any patterns of work or areas of grievance which needed raising with HR. An example of this had been academic freedom. There had already been some indication that disability issues are not being considered as much as they should by HR. As a result UCU is going to run a seminar for HR regarding the Equality Act. HR have responded very positively to this and the seminar will be led by experts in this field. 
6. AOB:
A question was raised from the floor asking if any additional casework had come to the committee following VSS last year especially in regards to extra workload and or promotions? 

Mick Ashman responded by saying no formal grievance procedures had been taken but there had been many matters of excess workload dealt with, and during last academic years open surgeries run by Marianne Quick (Regional Officer for UCU) a number of people had come forward to discuss extra workload and how to deal with it. 

The meeting then closed.

